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Meeting Summary 

February 18, 2004
Present:  Andrew Ross, Co-Chair; Janet Kagan, Co-Chair; Jeff Cohen; Colleen Black-Semelka; Betsy Bullen; Jimmie Haynes; Susan Leeb; Erica Rothman; Jonathan Walker; Anita Wolfenden; Kirsten Wright; Kate Billings, Executive Administrator
Absent:  Ellen Fussell, Vernelle Jones, Bibb Latané, Jean Parish, Lyde Zavaleta

I. 
Call to Order 

Kagan called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.  

II.
Announcements
It was noted that the September 2004 Commission meeting, originally scheduled for September 15, 2004, is the first night of Rosh Hashanah.  The Commission unanimously agreed to change the date to Wednesday, September 8.  

The group was informed that the new date for the dedication ceremony of Firehouse #5 and Promethean Honor Guard is Saturday, March 20 at 1:30 p.m. at Firehouse #5.
Kagan reminded the Commission that since the CHPAC budget presentation to Town Council was postponed from February 11, due to an insufficient number of Council members being present, the presentation would take place tonight after the Commission meeting in Council Chambers.  Commission members were asked to attend this presentation, if possible.  
III. 
Treasurer’s Report

Cash on hand as of 1/31/03 is $36,971.58.  As an interesting point, Kagan noted that we are only seven months into the fiscal year and already commissions for works sold through the Town Hall and Public Library exhibitions was 30% over our projection for the year.

IV.
Committee Reports

In addition to the Committee reports that were filed prior to the meeting by Committee Chairs, the action items discussed were as follows:
Self Portrait Project

Rothman reported that the Self Portrait Project is coming along nicely and that the local press has been fantastic.  She mentioned that the committee is working to arrange a panel discussion during April, in order to consider such topics as the process of making a self portrait, the history of self portraits, the effects of a project such as this on a community, etc.  The Self Portrait Project committee decided that Billings would moderate the discussion.  Rothman then asked the group for names of additional panelists.  The suggestions were as follows:
elin o’Hara slavick
Chuck Stone

Alice Levinson

Isabel Chacour

Maggi Grace

Jerry Noe

A teacher whose class worked on the project
A curator from the Ackland or the North Carolina Museum of Art

Anybody with additional suggestions was asked to email Rothman.

Communications

Walker reported that a first draft of the website content had been completed and was emailed out to the full Commission in January.  At the Communications Committee meeting on February 17 the group looked at “off-the-shelf” templates for the website design.  He mentioned that the next step is to put together a few sample pages before the design and outline is finalized in order to test site layout and navigation.  
Collections

Black-Semelka reported that the Collections Committee met on February 11 at the Library to divide the artworks from the Town’s portable collection into categories.  The committee then discussed the two most extreme categories: works that are deemed to be in need of urgent repair and works that the committee advises are de-accessioned from the Town’s collection.  Black-Semelka received estimates for reframing, matting etc., noting however, that the Committee will also look to the NCMA for advice.  The committee brought the works to show the full Commission:

The works that the committee identified as needing urgent repair are:

Georges Braque, Birds in Flight, Etching



Alexander Calder, Derriere Le Miroir, Lithograph



Salvador Dali, Divine Comedy, Lithograph



Don Swann, The Old Well, University of North Carolina, Etching



Don Swann, Old South, University of North Carolina, Etching

The works that the committee identified as needing to be de-accessioned are: 



Claude Monet, Poppy Fields, poster



Henryk Fantazos, Dancing Scarecrows, poster



Ruth Faison Shaw, title unknown, laser print of artwork



Ruth Faison Shaw, title unknown, laser print of artwork

The Commission unanimously agreed to begin researching and restoring the works that were deemed by the Collections Committee to need urgent repair and unanimously agreed to begin the de-accessioning process for those works deemed not necessary to keep in the Town’s collection.

The Committee also briefly discussed finding safer storage for the Town’s circulating collection as well as ways to document the works in the collection (i.e. digital photography.)  A question was also raised as to where these works will hang once they have been restored.
SculptureVisions
Ross announced that the SculptureVisions 2004 call to artists is currently being drafted and designed and should be completed within the next two weeks.  He noted that this year the works will be insured for up to $25,000 (as opposed to a maximum of $15,000 in 2003.)  Ross also noted that the honoraria for works in the exhibition will be $500; however, there is a possibility that one or two works could be selected for a one-year installation with an honorarium of $1,000.  Ross asked everyone to continue thinking about new locations for these temporary works of art.
V.
CHPAC Governance Issues
Prior to the meeting, Commission members were emailed a draft of the CHPAC job description and questionnaire.  The job description was approved with minor changes.

It was decided that as soon as the applications for CHPAC membership are received from the Clerk’s Office, Billings will call the applicant, briefly discuss membership on the CHPAC, send the CHPAC job description and questionnaire, and inform the applicant that they need to attend at least one CHPAC monthly meeting before being considered for recommended appointment to the Commission.  
Ross and Kagan then explained to the group that although the CHPAC has 18 members there is a possibility that this could be changed if the commission so desires.  They noted that other Boards/Commissions have far smaller membership, and asked the group their opinion on membership size.

Several people made the point that it would be more manageable to have fewer members.

The point was made that even if we lowered the number of commission members we could still have outside volunteers sit on various committees, such as the volunteers that are currently sitting on the Self Portrait Project committee.

It was also noted that this is an appropriate time to think about asking Commission members who have not been active in a long time to step down.  Everyone then had an opportunity to say their ideal number of Commission members; each member was allowed two votes.  The votes are as follows:
15 members – 8 votes

14 members – 1 vote

13 members – 1 vote

11 members – 5 votes

Based on the votes, it was decided that Billings would ask the Clerks Office about the necessary steps to reduce the membership to 15 people.

VI.
Public Art Flash

In an effort to stay connected with what is going on nationally in the world of public art, Billings presented slides of various public art projects throughout the country and handed out an article from the February 11, 2004 issue of The Los Angeles Times concerning a controversy over a canvas tapestry on display in Los Angeles International Airport created by 115 Latino, Chicano and African American artists in response to the September 11 terrorist attacks. 
VII.
Public Art Strategic Master Plan
Kagan reported that the Public Art Strategic Master Plan open house was held at the Public Library on Saturday, February 7, 2004.  At the meeting, visitors were asked to fill out a short questionnaire about public art and mark up maps of Chapel Hill, showing where they would like to see public artworks.

The Commission was then asked to fill out this questionnaire and to mark up the same maps that were on display at the open house event.

Kagan mentioned that the plan is to make small presentations to other Town Boards and Commissions, in order to get feedback from these important groups on our Public Art Master Plan.  The Commission then brainstormed other groups to approach and make this Strategic Public Art Master Plan presentation.  These groups included:

Homeowners Associations

Chamber of Commerce

Rotary Club

Kiwanis

Retirement Communities

UNC Art Department

Chapel Hill Realtors

Visitor’s Bureau

Downtown Commission

Kagan then asked for volunteers to help her with these presentations etc.  Bullen and Cohen volunteered to help.  


VII.
New Business

Black-Semelka reported that she assisted in the jurying for this year’s Apple Chill, which is scheduled for Sunday, April 18, 2004.  She then offered to find out if it would be possible for the CHPAC to host a table at the event.
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm. 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Kate Billings, CHPAC Executive Administrator
